

TO: ALL WOMENS' INSTITUTE MEMBERS in BRUCE COUNTY

Please help us design a "T" shirt for the Bruce County Tartan.

Please bring the design to your District Annual to be judged and the winner will be announced that day.

The finalist will be announced at the Rally, October 1992.

Bruce Centre W.I.

by Gerda Smith, PRO Assistant

The meeting was held at the Presbyterian Church Hall, Allenford, on March 9, 1992. We had the minutes and correspondence read and the treasurer's report.

The District Annual meeting is May 12th at Christ Church, in Tara.

The convention is in Chesley in September.

We need volunteers to man the doors at the Hobby Fair, July 2. We have 177 craftsmen already and a further 99 on the waiting list.

The Pumpkin Fest Curling Club in Port Elgin needs your help. We would like baking table volunteers and people to bake pumpkin pies, cakes, muffins, etc., anything with pumpkin. It is October 3 so you have time. For more information call 797-5759 or 797-3918.

How to celebrate Canada's 125th birthday? Do you have ideas? One is for the Hobby Fair - to have Canadian flags and identify ourselves, our groups with banners or flags or?

The Tartan Committee needs your support and help. Sales are down, but there is a demand for tea towels and mugs. Do you have any suggestions on how or where to improve sales? Also please help us design a "T" shirt for Bruce County Tartan. Please bring the design to your District Annual to be judged and the winner will be announced that day. The finalist will be announced at the rally in October.

Eileen Ribey needs a second vice-president, urgently!

Our guest speaker was Ken Kelly, of the Bruce County Federation of Agriculture. His topic was "Stress Management for Farm Families." They need the of participation different organizations, places for public meetings and someone prepared to sit on an advisory committee for about two to three hours a month. He also spoke about the Grey Bruce Advisory Training Committee. It is for adult education and retraining. They need someone to sit on a subcommittee for women's issues, education and training, especially so the farm woman's needs are not overlooked.

The Rural Connections directory is being updated.

RTAN"